Ottawa, Canada K1A 0P8

Cabinet du

Ministre de la Sécurité publique

JUL 2 1 2009

Mr. Paul Champ Suite 1600 220 Laurier Ave. West Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5Z9

Dear Mr. Champ,

Thank you for your correspondence of July 7, 2009, in which you request a meeting with the Honourable Peter Van Loan, Minister of Public Safety. I regret to inform you that Minister Van Loan is unable to meet with you at this time.

Sincerely,

Liam O'Brien A/Chief of Staff

Office of the Honourable Peter Van Loan

귀대는 2 0 2009

Mr. Paul Champ 220 Laurier West Avenue Ottawa, Ontario K1P 5Z9

Dear Mr. Champ:

Thank you for your letter of July 7, 2009, co-addressed to the Honourable Peter Van Loan, Minister of Public Safety, in which you request a meeting with both of us. I regret to inform you that I must decline your invitation to meet.

As to the question of de-listing from the United Nations 1267 List, I refer you to the letter addressed to your co-counsel, Yavar Hameed, dated November 8, 2007, wherein details relating to de-listing procedures were set out. I would also draw your attention to the website of the United Nations Security Council at www.un.org/sc/committees/1267/NSQI22006E.shtml, which contains information regarding Mr. Abdelrazik's listing. You may choose to address this information specifically in a de-listing request.

If you choose to seek exemptions from the asset freeze provisions of Resolution 1267 and its successor resolutions, please advise Foreign Affairs and International Trade Canada so that the appropriate information can be provided to the 1267 Committee. I refer you to the letter addressed to your co-counsel, Audrey Brousseau, dated March 20; 2008, for additional details relating to such exemptions.

I will leave to my colleague Minister Van Loan, and copied on this letter, to respond to the issues relating to his mandate.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

The Honourable Lawrence Cannon, P.C., M.P.

Kuseny Cannon

c.c. The Honourable Peter Van Loan, P.C., M.P.

